Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
NOTICE OF EXTENSION UNDER SECTION 120.74(5), FLORIDA STATUTES

RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-10.0342
Career and Technical Education Program Performance Reporting

The Florida Department of Education hereby provides notice of extension of the deadline set forth in subsection 120.74(5), F.S., which requires the Department to publish a Notice of Proposed Rule for certain rules listed on the Department’s 2021 Regulatory Plan. 

a) Concise statement identifying issues causing the delay in rulemaking: 

The department has postponed rule development because “related matters are not sufficiently resolved to enable the department to address a statement by rulemaking,” per s. 120.54. Florida Statutes (F.S.). As identified in s. 1003.491(5), F.S., related matters include the “alignment to the Framework of Quality,” under s. 445.004(4), F.S., and the “alignment of offerings at the K-12 and postsecondary levels with credentials or degree programs identified on the Master Credentials List,” under s. 445.004(4), F.S. As of March 1st 2022, the Framework of Quality and the Master Credentials List are still in development by the Credentials Review Committee. Further, per s. 445.004(4), F.S., the Credentials Review Committee, “shall establish the criteria to determine value for degree programs. This criteria shall include evidence that the program meets the labor market demand as identified by the Labor Market Estimating Conference created in s. 216.136 or meets local demand as determined by the committee.” After the February 17, 2022 convening of the Labor Market Estimating Conference (LMEC), the proposed labor market supply and demand data were not adopted by the state. Therefore, the development of the CTE audit rule is also dependent on the completion of the work of the LMEC. When these matters are resolved, the department will resume the rule development process. 

b) Applicable notice as published in the Florida Administrative Register: 

A Notice of Rule Development was published on November 1, 2021 (Vol. 47/No. 212).

Expiration:
Pursuant to subsection 120.74(5), Florida Statutes, this extension expires on October 1, 2022.

